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DEPARTMENT OF THE ARMY 
WILMINGTON DISTRICT, CORPS OF ENGINEERS 

69 DARLINGTON AVENUE 
WILMINGTON; NORTH CAROLINA 28403-1343 

January 8, 2016 

Engineering, Construction, and Planning Division 

Mrs. Renee Gledhill-Earley, Environmental Review Coordinator 
North Carolina State Historic Preservation Office 
461 7 Mail Service Center 
Raleigh, NC 27()99-4617 

Dear Mrs. Gledhill-Earley: 

The U.S. Army Corps of Engineers, Wilmington District (Corps) is requesting consultation in 
accordance with Section 106 of the National Historic Preservation Act associated with the 
Princeville Flood Damage Reduction Study (Project), Edgecombe County, North Carolina. The 
N.C. State Historic Preservation Office (SHPO) has assigned reference number ER 09-0898 to 
this Project. 

In response to "revised project description" and "public notice of modified design" Project 
documents, SHPO provided the Corps recommendations regarding survey needs on February 18, 
2014, and May 6, 2015, respectively (Attachments 1 and 2). Specifically, SHPO recommended a 
comprehensive archaeological survey by an experienced archaeologist of the approximately 10-
acre area associated with the earthen levee (Levee) oriented SISE from US 258 nearly 3,600 
linear feet to NC 111 (Figure 1 ). According to SHPO, this area has never been systematically 
surveyed to determine the location or significance of archaeological rdources and is considered 
to have a high probability area for the presence of Native American archaeological resources. 

The Corps acknowledges the SHPO's recommendations, and will conduct a comprehensive 
survey of the Levee footprint during the Project's Planning, Engineering, and Design (PED) 
phase. The PED phase will be completed prior to initiation of construction activities. 
Furthermore, as requested by SHPO, the Corps will provide SHPO two copies of the resulting 
archaeological survey report, as well as one copy of the appropriate site forms, for review and 
comment in advance of Project construction activities. Should any additional changes develop 
during the PED phase of the project, the Corps will re-initiate consultation for any portions of the 
project not previously considered. 

If any archaeological site( s )/remains are identified as part of the survey( s ), the Corps will 
consult with the SHPO to determine if they are eligible for listing in the National Register of 
Historic Places. Any site(s )/remains that are determined eligible for listing will be avoided, if 
possible. If avoidance is not possible, the Corps, in consultation with the SHPO, will develop and 
carry out a program of data recovery to insure that the information important to history or 
prehistory is preserved and available for research. 
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The Corps acknowledges that consultation is ongoing and that prior to project 
implementation, consultation will be finalized pursuant to Section 106 of the National Historic 
Preservation Act and the Advisory Council on Historic Preservation's Regulations for 
Compliance with Section 106 codified at 36 CFR Part 800. 

At your earliest convenience, please provide your written concurrence with this path forward 
for completion of consultation under Section 106 of the National Historic Preservation Act for 
the Princeville Flood Damage Reduction Study. If you have any questions please contact Mr. 
Justin Bashaw, Environmental Resources Section, at Justin.P.Bashaw@usace.army.mil, or you 
may call him at (910) 251-4581 

Enclosures 

Sincerely, 

Catheren B. Gill, P .E. 
Chief, Engineering, Construction 
And Planning Division 



 
Figure 1. Project location map.



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Attachment 1 
 

North Carolina State Historic Preservation Office Response Letter 
February 18, 2014 

  



Go\'C111or Pat McCron· 
Secretary Su11:i.n Ktuttz' 

February 18, 2014 

John Mayer 

North Carolina Department of Cultural Resources 
State Historic Prescrvarion Office 

JtimonA M. lluto:;, Administ·r·at<)t' 

US Army Corps of Engineers, Wilmington District 
69 Darlington 1\ venue 
Wilmington, NC 284-03 
John.L.Maycr@usace.anny.mil 

Re: Pcinceville Flood Damage Reduction Study, Edgecombe Coumy, ER 09-0898 

Dear Mr. Mayer: 

Thank you for the revised project description we received January 17, 2014. 

Office o( An:.hivc.s anJ l·fo;t'orr 
Ocputy Secrctruy Kc\.0in Cheery 

We understand the project now calls for construction of an earthen dike running S/SE from US 258 
approximately 3600 If to NC 111, with a footprint about 100 feer wide and a total area of disturbance abour 10 
acres. 

There are no known recorded archaeological sites within the project boundaries. However, the project area has 
never been systematically surveyed to determine che location or significance of archaeological resources. Given 
the project area's envirorunental setting we consider it of high probabili ty for the location of significant 
archaeological sites. 

We reco1runend that a comprehensive survey be conducted by an experienced archaeologist to identi fy and 
evaluate the significance of archaeological remains that may be damaged or destroyed by the proposed project. 
Potential effects on unknown resources must be assessed pcior to the initiation of construction activitks. 

Two copies of the resulting archaeological survey report, as well as one copy of the appropriate site foons, 
should be forwarded to us for review and comment as soon as they are available and well in advance of any 
construction activities. 

A list of archaeological consultants who have conducted or expressed an interest in contract work in North 
Carolina is avai1'lble at http://www.archaeology.ncdcr.gov/ncarch/resource/consultants.hrm. 11ie 
archaeologists listed, or any other cxpecienced arcba.eologist, may be contacted to conduct the recommended 
survey. 

We have determined that the project as proposed will not have an effect on any historic struccures. 

The above comments ar.e made pursuant to Section 106 of the National H.istoric Presetvation Act and the 
Advisory Council on Historic Preservation's Regulations for Compliance with Section 106 codified at 36 CFR 
Part 800. 
Location: 109 EM:t jo r..cs Street, IWcigh NC 27601 Mailing Address~ 4617 Mail Scf'·iccUntec. llrutigh NC 27699·46 17 Tdcphont/Fax: ~)19) 807~6570/807·6599 



 
  



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Attachment 2 
 

North Carolina State Historic Preservation Office Response Letter 
May 6, 2015 

  



North Carolina Department of Cultural Resources 
State Historic Preservation Office 

Gon::rnor Pat McCrocy 
$ecrcr;uy $u~gn Khurz 

May 6, 2015 

Teresa Bullard 
US Army Corps of E ngineers 
Wilmington District 
69 Darlingcon A venue 
Wil.rniogton, NC 28403-1343 

Ra1nona M. B:t.rtos, :\dmi1li5ttat(>r 
Office of •\tthivcs 2nd H:uo:y 
t:Xpury S«.reuuy Kc:,•in Cherry 

Re: Public N otice, Modified Design, P rinceville, North Carolina F lood Risk Management, 
Drafr Integrated Feasibility Report and Environmental Assessment, CESA W-ECP-PE, 
Edgecombe County; ER 09-0898 

Dear Ms. Bullard: 

We have received the public notice of the modified design of April 17, 2015, for the above cited project and 
offer the following comments. 

Our earlier review of this project noted the addition of an earthen dike from US258 to NCl 11. As this area 
comains a high probability for the presence of Native .t\merican archaeological resources, we rccomrnended a 
comprehensive aJ:cbaeoJ.ogical survey of the dike area in our letter of February 18, 2014 to John Mayer. As this 
dike is still proposed for construction, our recommendation remains unchanged. 

We recommend that the area of potential effect (APE) for the earthen dike be subjected to a comprehensive 
survey by an experienced arclliteologis t to identify and evaluate the significance of archaeological remains diat 
may be damaged or destroyed by the proposed construction. Potential effects on unknown resources must be 
assessed prior to the initiation of construction activities. 

Two copies of the resulting archaeological survey report, as well as one copy of the appropriate site forms, 
should be forwarded to us for review and comment as soon as they are available and well in advance o f any 
construction activities. 

A list of archaeological consultants who have conducted o r expressed an interest in contract work in North 
Carolina is available at www.archaeo1ogy.ncdcr.goy/ncarch / resource/consultaots.htm. The archaeologists 
listed, or any other exp<:denced archaeologist, may be contacted to conduc t d1e recommended survey. 

We have determined that the project as proposed will not have an effect on any historic structures. 

The above comments are made pursuant to Section 106 of the National Historic Preservation Act· and the 
Advisory Council on f·listoric Preservation's Regula tions for Compliance with Section 106 codi fied at 36 CPR 
Part 800. 

Locution: t(1) f".Utj-Ooe:; Succt, Ralcip_.h NC 27601 ~fai.ling Add1ess: 4617 Mail Sen-ice: Ccnu:r, Rak:igh NC27699~461i Tdcphooe/Fax: (919) &n·6570/tMJ7~6599 



 
 



 
 

North Carolina Department of Natural and Cultural Resources 
State Historic Preservation Office 

Ramona M. Bartos, Administrator 

Governor Pat McCrory                             Office of Archives and History  

Secretary Susan Kluttz                          Deputy Secretary Kevin Cherry 

                                                                              

Location: 109 East Jones Street, Raleigh NC 27601     Mailing Address: 4617 Mail Service Center, Raleigh NC 27699-4617   Telephone/Fax: (919) 807-6570/807-6599 

 

January 26, 2016 

 

Catheren B. Gill, Chief     Catheren.B.Gill@usace.army.mil 

Engineering, Construction & Planning Division 

US Army Corps of Engineers 

69 Darlington Avenue 

Wilmington, NC 28403-1343 

 

Re: Princeville Flood Damage Reduction Study, Edgecombe County, ER 09-0898 

 

Dear Ms. Gill: 

 

Thank you for your January 8, 2016, letter concerning the above proposed study. We have reviewed the US 

Army Corps of Engineers’ commitment to carry out the archaeological survey recommended by us in 2014 

and 2015, its agreement to evaluate any discovered archaeological remains for their National Register 

eligibility; and, if necessary, to carry out a program of data recovery in the event eligible resources cannot 

be avoided. These proposals are acceptable to us and, we believe, will fulfill the Corps’ responsibility for 

compliance with Section 106. 

 

Further, given the Corps’ commitment to the above process, we do not believe a Programmatic Agreement 

for the undertaking is warranted. Should you like to discuss this further, we will be pleased to do so, but 

such an agreement seems unnecessary given the above commitments for the undertaking. 

 

The above comments are made pursuant to Section 106 of the National Historic Preservation Act and the 

Advisory Council on Historic Preservation’s Regulations for Compliance with Section 106 codified at 36 

CFR Part 800. 

 

Thank you for your cooperation and consideration. If you have questions concerning the above comment, 

contact Renee Gledhill-Earley, environmental review coordinator, at 919-807-6579 or 

environmental.review@ncdcr.gov. In all future communication concerning this project, please cite the 

above referenced tracking number. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Ramona M. Bartos 

mailto:Catheren.B.Gill@usace.army.mil
mailto:environmental.review@ncdcr.gov
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